
Presidents Report 2013 

Welcome everybody. 

Hopefully you have all received the Club Newsletter and read that we are slowly moving 

forward. 

The past year has been more of the same regarding the Licence to Lease/Licence to Occupy 

with Steve becoming more annoyed with almost being able to sign it off and then something 

new popping up.  A big thank you to Steve for all of the effort and time he has put into this. 

Projects over the previous year: 

1. The new carpark has been finished and is working well most of the time.  New signs 

have been erected to show members how to park but some still get it wrong.  With 

more educating they should get it right. 

2. A floodlight was put on the club house lighting the ramp after hours. 

3. The poles have been reconnected by the contractors but one is still loose that needs 

redoing. 

4. Dredging was meant to happen in March but after holdups by the contractors and 

council we have been told it will be August – hopefully this will happen before 

Christmas. 

I would like to thank Malcolm McWhannell who is standing down, for his 12 years at the 

club as part of the committee and as President.  Thank You Malcolm. 

Also Steve Waters for his time and effort especially in the last four years, trying to get a 

licence to occupy.  Steve is staying on to help with the transition of the new committee and 

to help with the council.  Thank You Steve, 

I would like to take this opportunity to thank Penny, our ramp supervisor and the co-

ordinators for their effort over the last year.  A big thank you to the committee, and a 

special thank you to those long term committee members that are not seeking re-election 

for your work in the past.  Also thank you to our members, now 1250, as without you, we 

would not be able to have such a great club. 

 


